Minutes of MVPP Meeting, March 22, 2005

The following were in attendance:  Don Abbott, Becci Backman, Lou Bernieri, Michael Bleiweiss, Jane Cadarette, Peter Cameron, Ralph Galen, Bobbie Goldman, Barbara Haack, Sue Imhoff, Brenda McCarthy, Brian Quirk, Kathie Robinson, Dilenia Rodriguez, Niki Rosen, Pat Scanlon, Masood Sheikh, Melinda Tavanto-Garnis, Jim Todd, and Mary Todd. 

Bobbie extended a warm welcome to our guests:  Noble Larson from Arlington UJP and Marie and Gregory Smith from Middleton.

Treasurer’s Report:  Peter reported that our current bank balance stands at $4,880.

Membership:  Becci reported that paid members now stand at 95.  She also told us that we have been invited to join Andover Day, to be held this year on Saturday, June 11, in the park at the corner of Chestnut and Bartlet Streets.  We voted to submit the requisite $35.00 registration fee to have our MVPP table there.

Sales:  Becci reported that the 6 cases of Palestinian olive oil will arrive in the next day or so.  One full case has already been called for, and members are prepared to begin buying and donating bottles of this delicious product, marketed for a worthy cause, at $12.00/bottle.  She also noted that the sales table now features three new magnetic ribbons for display on cars:  “Costly Mistake/Work for Peace,” “Work for Justice/Pray for Peace,” and “Bring the Troops Home Now.”  Mary Todd circulated MVPP note cards that she had produced (initial run of 100).  They received much praise, and brisk sales ensued around the table.  Mary will give Don the disk for the production of additional cards, if so desired, while she and Jim are traveling away from Lawrence over the coming months.

Newsletter:  Don reported that thanks to more submissions than we can handle in one issue, we are challenged again to edit copy down.  The next issue will be out in the first week of April.

Finances:  Sue reported that she will be preparing the first quarterly statement for review by the committee in advance of our monthly April meeting.  Bobbie indicated that we would continue to defer decisions about our next donations until this review has taken place.

Publicity:  Mary will send the list of publicity contacts to Don, who volunteered to be the point person for news releases and notices during the time Mary and Jim are away over the coming months.

Quick Announcements about Upcoming Events and Programs:  Activity on many fronts moves unabated throughout the region, and several members indicated their interest in attending several events, workshops, vigils, lectures, on the calendar for April and May.  The next newsletter will publish many of these in detail.  Brenda kindly offered to invite everyone to her home at 7 pm on April 9 to view a film of interest, perhaps the one featuring the life and thought of Dietrich Bonhoeffer, if available.  If the idea appeals to the membership, she might continue to offer other gatherings to view and discuss other documentary DVDs.

Discussion of Militarization and Recruitment of Youth:  The balance of the meeting was devoted to a long discussion of how to resist the militarization of youth and to counter the pressure by military recruiters on young people in our region and especially in Lawrence.  These issues are identified as high priorities for us right now and for UJP.  

Bobbie introduced Noble Larson from Arlington UJP to inform us of the DVD project he has been working on, featuring two of the major forums during the recent tour of the Iraq Veterans Against the War:  in Faneuil Hall on January 30th and in Watertown on February 4th.  MVVP members who attended one or more events in this week-long tour have spoken of the extraordinary power of the witness and message of these courageous veterans.  

Bobbie and Noble have been brainstorming how to maximize the use of the footage he has compiled, perhaps by producing as many as 1,000 copies for broad distribution to schools, community youth groups, churches, libraries, etc.  They introduced the idea that MVPP might vote a strong sum of money to trigger financial support from other UJP chapters so that seed money could help Noble bring the project into action.

During the course of the discussion, there was broad conceptual agreement that the DVD project addresses an urgent issue of high priority and might be quite useful as an educational tool.  Several questions and ideas were raised about message, audience, distribution, quality of production, method of production, length, staffing and educational follow-up.  Among the most important concerns was how effective a tool would such a DVD be, especially for one of our key target audiences:  youth in Lawrence.  

We sensed that it would be best for as many people as possible to view the DVDs before we vote to approve financial support for the project.  Bobbie offered to show them at her home this Friday evening, March 25, after the Death Penalty Vigil that several will be attending.

The motion was made and seconded that we vote $100 (subsequently amended to $200) for the production of the DVDs, contingent upon the approval of those who will view them this Friday and with the expectation that other UJP groups will offer financial support as well.  The motion received affirmative votes from everyone with the exception of one member’s nay vote.

We concluded with agreement that we need to meet directly with Lawrence residents to explore how we can be of use to them in their efforts to support and educate their youth on these issues of militarization/recruitment.  Ralph volunteered to contact  Jose Balbueno and gauge his availability and interest in having such a meeting.  A least nine of our members voiced their commitment to do their best to attend if their schedules permit. 

Several people also expressed interest in receiving/giving training and education regarding counseling about conscientious objection.

The next monthly meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 26, 2005, at 7:30 PM at North Parish Church, North Andover.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Abbott, Clerk 

